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A SPEECH BY THE EXECUTIVE SECRETARY, UBEC, DR HAMID BOBBOYI, AT THE OPENING CEREMONY OF THE TWENTIETH QUARTERLY MEETING OF UBEC MANAGEMENT WITH EXECUTIVE CHAIRMEN OF SUBEBs, HOLDING IN LAFIA, NASARAWA STATE FROM 5TH TO 8TH MARCH, 2018 
PROTOCOLS
On behalf of the Management and Staff of Universal Basic Education Commission (UBEC), I welcome you all to the Twentieth (20th) Quarterly Meeting of UBEC Management with the Executive Chairmen of State Universal Basic Education Boards (SUBEBs) holding here in Lafia, Nasarawa State (The Home of Solid Minerals). I also wish to appreciate and welcome, in particular, the Honourable Minister of State for Education, Prof. Anthony Gozie Anwuka, who has over the years, remained committed and resolute towards the upliftment of Basic Education across the country. I thank him for always finding time in spite of his tight schedules to be in attendance at our Meetings.

My sincere gratitude goes to the Executive Governor of Nasarawa State, Umaru Tanko Al-Makura, who in his magnanimity and utmost love for Basic Education, accepted to host this important meeting. Your Excellency, we are quite proud of your achievements within the years that you have been at the helm of affairs in Nasarawa State. Some of these achievements include payment of Counterpart funds from 2012 to 2016 to the tune of N4.3 billion which has tremendously assisted the Board to award contracts for the construction and renovation of classrooms, drilling of boreholes, construction of perimeter fencing as part of security measures in most of the basic institutions in the State. The completion of Comprehensive Special School in Lafia which was one of the laudable projects commissioned by the President and Commander-in-Chief of the Federal Republic of Nigeria, Gen. Muhammadu Buhari GCFR is a clear indication of your commitment and determination in ensuring qualitative Basic Education delivery in Nasarawa State. My speech would be incomplete if I fail to thank you for providing office accommodation for UBEC in Nasarawa State. We are indeed very pleased and grateful for the kind gesture.  
This meeting, with the theme “Agriculture in Basic Education: Preparing the Next Generation of Nigeria’s Agro-Entrepreneurs” is coming at a time when Nigeria is intensifying her efforts at economic diversification and agriculture has a critical role to play in ensuring national food security. Let strong emphasis be laid on our learners on the rudiments of farming with much emphasis on practical training in basic skill acquisition. I believe that this meeting will afford us an opportunity to discuss how best to inculcate the acquisition of agricultural skills in our young learners.

Distinguished colleagues, you will agree with me that the present administration has continuously reiterated its commitment to diversify the revenue base of our country. Expectedly, attention has now shifted to non-oil export such as solid minerals and agriculture as remediating strategy for revamping our ailing economy. Hence, the need for learners in Basic Education institutions to be engaged in practical agriculture using school farms and gardens.
As major stakeholders in the delivery of basic education, this meeting marks yet another milestone in our consultations and interactions. We are poised to ensure quality in the system as the primary mandate of all frontline managers in the implementation of Basic Education in Nigeria requires. 
Finally, permit me to crave your indulgence to give this meeting the attention and seriousness it deserves in order to achieve the goals and aspirations of the forum.
Thank you for listening and I wish us all fruitful and peaceful deliberations.
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